
 
 
                                                                                                                                           City Hall 
                                                                                                                 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
           BOARD of SUPERVISORS                                                                  San Francisco 94102-4689 
                                                                                                                                    Tel. No. 554-5184 
                                                                                                                                    Fax No. 554-5163 
                                                                                                                               TDD/TTY No. 554-5227 
 
 

 
 

May 26, 2020 
 
             File No. 200511 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On May 19, 2020, the following proposed Charter Amendment for the November 3, 2020, 
Election was received by the Board of Supervisors’ Rules Committee: 
 

File No.  200511  
 
Charter Amendment (First Draft) to amend the Charter of the City and County of 
San Francisco to require the Police Commission to hold a public hearing once a 
year regarding community policing and foot patrols; and to make related 
amendments to the Administrative Code to require the Commission, in 
consultation with the Chief of Police, to establish a neighborhood safety unit in 
the Police Department and a community policing policy, and to require foot 
patrols in crime-impacted areas within the boundaries of each police district 
station with standards governing the operation of the foot patrols, and to require 
the Department to submit biannual reports to the Commission and the Board of 
Supervisors on the effectiveness of deploying foot patrols in those crime-
impacted areas; at an election to be held on November 3, 2020. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

    
 By:  Victor Young, Assistant Clerk  
        Rules Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer  
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines 

Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not
result in a direct or indirect physical change in the 
environment.
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